Town of Sheridan Dunn County, Wisconsin

Policy 201207

April 10, 2012 Rev. Dec. 8, 2015

Election and Other Notices

RESOLUTION

It is resolved that the Town of Sheridan will post elections notices rather than use newspaper ads. This is allowed as there are no newspapers printed in the township. Postings will be supplemented by use of the web-site and the mailing of newsletters as deemed necessary by the board.

Legislative changes in 2015 allow such posting to be in one physical location plus the official Town website. Beginning with the April 2016 Spring Primary, all notices shall be posted at one physical location – the Town Hall – and on the official website, <u>sheridantownship.org</u>.

In addition, other notices such as those for Town Board meetings will be so posted, to comply with Wisconsin Statute. This policy will be posted in three physical locations to give notice of this change.

Chairman of Township Board David Bartlett

Township Clerk, Suzanne Gaines Dans Barth

on 1-12-2016